

[image: image1.png]



Nursery Parent Committee Meeting
Friday 30th September 2016
Present – Ms McCann (Marc’s mum) , Ms Casey  (Amy’s mum), Mrs Cochrane

Update from Mrs Cochrane

1. Staffing – Mrs Lawson has now reduced down to working only 3 days a week. Mrs Russell has been appointed to work the other 2 days and will start on Thursday 6th October. Mrs Woods remains off on long term absence Miss O’Rourke is covering this. We have 4 students starting in the nursery over the next few weeks.

2. Initiatives – there are many initiatives running in the nursery. 

· The Five to Thrive initiative is still running. As part of this every child receives a home visit prior to starting nursery which seems to be working well. 

· The Setting the Table guidance has been implemented into the nursery. This is guidance on healthy eating and portion control. At Todholm we have been working on improving snack and involving the children in the selection. We ensure that the snack we provide is suitable for the children using the guidelines issued. 

· All the staff have recently received training on speech and language and we have appointed 2 champions for the nursery. This training was to help staff support the children’s speech development within the nursery through activities and also to support with deciding whether a referral to speech therapy is appropriate. 

· Forest Kindergarten is still running. Mrs Brogan has now taken over the running of this from Mrs Lawson. Mrs Brogan will be attending a training course later on in October to support her with this.

· Family Fun Club – family learning is a priority for the nursery and we are again running our family fun club. Unfortunately this term it has been oversubscribed. Anyone not getting a place this time will get priority when the next block runs in January.  The focus of the current block is Outdoor Play.
· Oral health – all staff recently received training on oral health. The staff are required to receive training every 3 years.

3. Charity donation – the nursery always does a sponsored event in October to raise funds for Christmas presents etc. but it has been some time since the nursery did a charity event. Mrs Cochrane is interested to hear what parents think about this. It would be good to involve the children in raising money for a charity and then presenting the money to the organisation and seeing where the money goes. The parents felt it would be good to do but maybe in the new year.
4. Nursery fund – all families attending the nursery are asked for a £3 donation a week.  This donation helps to pay for snack, printing off photographs for the children’s profiles, visiting specialists and subsidises the summer trip. The current balance is approx. £3500. If parents have suggestions of ways to improve the nursery or visiting specialists that they would like to come in then please let the staff know.
5. AOB

Halloween – the nursery usually asks the children to dress up on the day if they wish.

Christmas Fair – the nursery children usually make something that can be sold at this.

Parent events – if parents are unable to attend grandparents/other carers are more than welcome. 

The next meeting will be on Friday 2nd December at 12.15pm in the nursery.
